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Tuesday, 12 December 2023

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
We had a great turn out for our ‘Helpers thank you 
morning tea’ last Wednesday. This is one small 
way we can say thanks for the many ways our 
parents, grandparents and friends have supported 
us throughout the year. 
From the practical help on school trips to the quick 
response to phone calls, the friendly supportive 
presence around the school, attendance at school 
liturgies and events - so many ways that together, 
we build a strong community.

Class Organisation for 2024
Our classes for next year all go home today. A 
significant amount of teacher time and effort has 
been dedicated to getting a good mix for everyone 
as we look for:
•	 A mix of students’ learning abilities, behaviours 

and dispositions
•	 A good gender balance
•	 The age range of students
•	 Specific needs of students
•	 Friendship groupings
Our classroom structure will look slightly different 
next year with the majority of year 1 & 2 and some 
year 3 students in Kōwhai,  the remainder of Year 
3 & 4 students in Nikau, the majority of year 5 & 6 
in Pōhutukawa and some year 6 girls and all year 
7 & 8 girls in Rātā. 
A stationery requirement list, which informs you 
about your child’s classroom and teacher, along 
with a form about School Donations, will go home 
today. 

The full classroom lists will have already been 
shared with students during the day. We find this 
helps to ease any concerns. Some children can 
be disappointed they are not in the same class as 
a particular friend or teacher. 
We appreciate your support with encouraging 
your children to be open to new friendships 
and experiences as this all helps to build their 
resilience and confidence. 
It’s also interesting to note that the most common 
comment I read from students writing their end of 
reflection in their school report is how they are 
going to make more effort not to be distracted by 
their friends and concentrate on their learning.

Congratulations!
Pōhutukawa and Rātā areas celebrated their 
year together last evening and farewelled our 
graduating students. It was a lovely evening and 
many thanks to all those who were able to join us. 
Congratulations to those students who received 
awards and scholarships. You will see these 
students acknowledged within the newsletter.

As another year draws to a close, on behalf of all 
our staff, I wish everyone a very happy Christmas 
and some relaxing days filled with holiday 
sunshine, wherever you may spend it.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

St Vincent de Paul Advent Food Drive

A BIG thank you to all our families who generously contributed to the St 
Vincent de Paul Advent Food Drive. Your donations will help less fortunate 
families in our wider parish community. 

Your kindness has allowed us to actively participate in fulfilling the true spirit 
of giving during the Advent season.

Year 8 Retreat

The year 8 retreat was very fun, as we went through the exhibition that was filled with multiple things 
from Suzanne Aubert’s life. The medicinal area was very cool, we learnt so much about different 
plants and what they can be used for. 

Suzanne Aubert’s life was fascinating and inspiring, the different remedies she created with the use 
of native plants were helpful to the iwi that lived in the area. Suzanne Aubert’s life seemed difficult to 
me since she helped so many children and people in need. 

She’s currently a saint in making and I say she definitely deserves the title of Saint.

Willa and Nina

The students of Kōwhai have been very busy over the last few weeks. We can’t believe the end of 
another school year is upon us! We had our Welcome and Blessing for our New Entrants and also gave 
a special blessing to Fr Patrick as he leaves us. It was a moving and delightful way to end the year.

“Father Patrick had happy tears, he has been here the whole time we have been at school!” Room 7

“Now that we have blessed the children they will feel welcomed and happy to be at school!” Jamie

SPORTS NEWS
Interzone Athletics
Congratulations to the following students who qualified for the 
Regionals after Hutt Interzone:
Milana, Caitlyn, Lily, CJ, Lydia, Indie, Aastha, Night and Maaz.

Our Year 8 Relay team also qualified: 
Milana, Caitlyn, Caprie and Gabbi.

As did our Year 6 Boys: CJ, Hudson, Jayden and Callum.
Note - in individual events the top three qualified and in relay only the 
top team qualified, so they did very well to win our Interzone event.

Results we received after a very competitive day:
CJ - 1st, Boys High Jump (Yr 6)
Night - 2nd, Boys long jump (Yr 4)
Lydia - 5th, 800m
Both relay teams were 5th

PTA News

KURA AHUREA

Wearable Arts Show 

Last week, Nikau students presented their wearable artworks to the school and parent community. Our 
students have spent the last few weeks designing and making their artworks from reused and recycled 
materials. 

They were encouraged to embrace creativity and innovation in their costume designs, and were asked to 
link their designs to our universal concept - Power. 

“We had to make a costume connected to nature. I made one out of cardboard that showed wind, fire, air and 
water. It took a long time to make.” Xavier

“It took a whole week to make my artwork. We had to share our costume in a show. It was scary walking in front of 
the audience.” Lincoln

“I was scared and nervous about walking around in front of an audience. Me and my buddy made a fruit bowl 
costume.” Jack

Dates to Remember - 2024
Uniform Shop Open by Appointment Only  

Monday 29 January & Tuesday 30 January, 10am - 4pm 

To make your appointment please follow the below steps: 

Please go to  https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz

Select ‘Make a Booking’

Enter the code: 7t49g

Quick Link: Link to Uniform Shop Bookings for 29 & 30 January 2024

School Office Opens

Thursday 25 January 9:30am - 3pm & daily thereafter during the same hours until school commences for 
the new year.

School Commences

Thursday 1 February 8:50am

Click here for 2024 Term Dates 

Trip to Days Bay

The Pōhutukawa children had a fantastic time at Days Bay on Thursday 30 November. They enjoyed 
kayaking, beach safety, orienteering, tennis and bush walking. Here are some short pieces of creative 
writing that capture a moment in time from their day. 

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Thanks to all parents, school staff, families and school community for your support in 2023. We really appreciate your 
attendance at gatherings such as the quiz evening and school disco, and helping us with the various fundraising 
efforts. We are pleased to have reached our goal of resurfacing the junior playground.

What’s to come in 2024

A fun run event is happening for the school community to participate in.  Held on a weekend day during March 2024 
(actual date TBC). 

A family event not to be missed! 

If you are interested in helping out or sponsoring the raffle please email pta@stpeterpaul.school.nz 

Have a wonderful summer break, safe travels and look forward to connecting in 2024.

PTA Committee

Trip to Mackenzie Pool

On Thursday we went to Mackenzie Pool in Petone. 
We walked there along the riverbank - it was very 
long and tiring! 

We all got hot when we were walking which was 
perfect because the pool was cool and refreshing. 

At the pool they had put up the big inflatable thing 
that was very fun to run on. There were also things to 
float on and play on. 

When we got back to school we got a movie and a 
delicious ice-block. Everybody had a great day! 

By Honor

Collection of Medicines - By Friday 15 December 
All medicines that are kept in the school office for your child/children are available for collection at any time 
,with the cut-off being 12:30pm on Friday 15 December 2023.  

Any medicines left at school will be taken to a local pharmacy for their appropriate disposal. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Sts Peter and Paul School

2023 Scholarships and Special Awards

Khassandra Sturm, you have 
shown tolerance, patience 

and determination this 
year. Good work earning a 

Nicola Shanahan Manawanui 
Scholarship.

Stefan Doyle, you have 
shown tolerance, patience 

and determination this 
year. Good work earning a 

Nicola Shanahan Manawanui 
Scholarship.

Well done Ryan Thomas, for 
showing academic promise, 
earning yourself an Edward 

O’Brien Scholarship.  

Well done Nina Parrenas, for  
your dedicated service and 
commitment to the Special 
Character of the School and 

Parish.  

Well done Keona De Leon, for 
showing academic promise, 
earning yourself an Edward 

O’Brien Scholarship.  

Well done Oliver Bignall, for  
your dedicated service and 
commitment to the Special 
Character of the School and 

Parish.  

Our Year 8 Helen Boyle Cup 
is awarded to Jada Tetevano 
for her outstanding service 

and contribution to the Special 
Character of our School.

Our Year 6 Michael Young Cup 
is awarded to Theo Domdom 
for his outstanding service and 

contribution to the Special 
Character of our School.

Our Year 8 Helen Boyle Cup 
is awarded to Milana Burt for 
her outstanding service and 
contribution to the Special 

Character of our School.

Our Year 6 Michael Young Cup 
is awarded to Ryan Fisher for 
his outstanding service and 
contribution to the Special 

Character of our School.

Well done, Sancho Vidal, for 
showing academic promise, 
earning yourself an Edward 

O’Brien Scholarship.  

Interzone Results
The Interzone results were as follows, top 5 placegetters:
Night - 1st High Jump, 1st Long Jump, 3rd 60m, 4th 100m (Yr 4)
CJ - 1st High Jump, 4th 80m, 2nd 150m (Yr 6)
Aastha - 1st Vortex (Yr 5)
Maaz - 1st Vortex (Yr 4)
Milana - 2nd 200m, 3rd 100m (Yr 8)
Lily - 2nd Discus (Yr 7)
Indie - 2nd High Jump, 5th 150m (Yr 6)
Lydia - 2nd 800m (Yr 6)
Caitlyn - 3rd Vortex (Yr 8)
Agnes - 4th High Jump (Yr 4)
Jayden - 4th Quoit (Yr 6)
Hudson - 5th 800m (Yr 6)
Billy - 5th Long Jump (Yr 5)
Year 6 Boys and Year 8 Girls as above, placed 1st in their relays.
Year 4 Boys were 4th in their relay and Year 5 Boys 5th.

Touch Rugby
Our Year 8 team (with Year 7 subs) were second in their grade (B) at the Year 7/8 competition.
Thanks to Donna Ferrari who managed this team and then coached the Year 7 team (with Year 8 subs), Kelly Alkema and Abbie from the Friday 
competition.
Congratulations to our other touch teams:
Ss Peter and Paul Pohutukawa who won the Year 6 Girls competition with a try in extra time to take out Pool A.
Ss Peter and Paul Ngaio were 3rd in Pool B, with Charlotte and Ella helping make up the numbers.
Big thanks to Jason Love, Chontel Foley, Aidan Jordan, Karly Jordan, Rob Overdevest, Lisa-Jane Strickland, Eric Thom, Nadine Stembridge, 

Netball
Big thanks are also due to the following parents who have taken on 
supporting our Year 0-4 netball players. They have given their time to 
be Star Helpers or supported as managers. Donna Cleland, Matt Burt, 
Katy Yung, Kelly Wilson, Etta Tauauve’a and Lisa-Marie Imray.

Touch Rugby, Term 1 2024
Registrations will be out early as the season begins on 15/16 February so all registration information will be sent out around 24/25 January 
and will close on Friday 2 February (with full payment needed).

Netball, Term 1 2024
Registrations for Year 1-4 Future Ferns will close at the same time 
as games begin, Saturday 17 February.

Ngā mihi o te Kirihimete me te Tau hou!

We also had a visit from Lab Rat M@! He showed us how to use colour in different ways through three 
different experiments. He showed us how to change the colour and how colour actually works!

“We used white flowers and changed colour. It took a lot of time so we did it overnight” Max

“I know Lab Rat M@, He showed us lots of things with many different colours and equipment” Felix

“My Dad is really cool, we do these experiments at home so it’s cool to show my friends it too!” Gus (Lab Rat 
M@’s son)

Thank you Lab Rat Ma@! We hope to have you back in the new year.

Please join us on Wednesday for the Kōwhai Christmas show. We invite you to get seated from 1:30pm 
and anticipate a 1.40pm start. Further details will be sent to Kōwhai families separately.

Louisa Turner, Hayley Howard, Andrew Turner, Jade Sloan, Anna Peszynski, Rose Martin, Etta 
Tauauve’a, Christy Jensen, Millie Houghton, Daniel Lyttle, Basil John and Rob McIntyre who 
have all given their time to support our Year 0-6 teams. These people make it possible for your 
children to play.
 

Days Bay Trip - Kayaking

The oars scooped the water as we paddled our kayak out 
towards the end of the wharf. Suddenly, our kayak started 
turning unexpectedly, taking us back to the shallow, 
sandy shore. 

We paddled frantically in the other direction but our 
kayak ignored our desperate orders, scraping its belly 
on the wet, submerged sand. As we slowed to a stop the 
realisation came to me. Once again,we were stuck. 

By Emme

The Race 

3!, 2!, 1! GO! Yelled the instructor, the race had started. 
Everyone was speeding towards the finish line, other than 
us, we started the wrong way round. We started moving 
and did a 180° turn and headed towards the finish line. 

I then yelled full speed ahead, we moved at top speed 
towards the end. Splish, splash! The waves were big and 
shaking our boat but we did not care and we kept on 
paddling. Faster and faster we were overtaking everyone 
we were almost in the lead then we pushed the kayak to 
its limit and then. Crash! 

We won and made it back to shore.

By Ryan F

I was drenched in fear before I entered the choppy 
ocean. I didn’t want to go in. I felt like a statue. Until I 
was in! It was cold as the waves hit my ankles. The shells 
were sharp on my feet. It was freezing cold, shivering 
temperatures. 

I get in first at the back, ready to go on an adventure. 
Ruby hops in after me and the instructor pushes us in. 
We start to travel and I hear the waves lifting us up and 
pushing us down. It felt cold but amazing as I brushed my 
fingertips into the depths of the harbour.

By Indie

As my shivery feet touch the sandy beach, we climb on 
the kayak and leap into the deep depths of the ocean. 
My heart was pounding as we sailed. I felt like a pirate 
looking for gold. Gliding through the ocean, Bang! We 
collided with other kayaks. 

We were all holding tightly with each other. I was sliding, 
then bouncing as we were going at fast speed. Splash! 
My body was soaking wet. I felt like liquid nitrogen had 
been poured over me. Well that was fun!

By Lucas

Orienteering

As we follow the old school compass whoosh! The wind howled like it was a wolf. My heart was pounding as we 
ran though the field. We found an old tree with a triangle stuck to it. 

We wrote it down on a piece of paper and we searched for more clues! We rushed back to the teacher to find out 
we got everything wrong. Well that was challenging but at least we tried.

By Lucas

Paddle tennis

I started the game by serving the ball, my opponent hit straight back at us. My buddy had a beautiful shot to the 
back of the court on the opponent’s side. It was one point to us then my buddy served it. They hit it straight at me, 
I dodged it and hit it to the double point line for two points. 

Game is going well so far. I served it again. It went straight to the back of the court on the other side but then my 
opponent hit a beautiful shot to the double point line, luckily my buddy was able to save it in time and it glided 
exactly over the net for an easy point. Great game!

By Paul

Bushwalk

Trees swishing in the wind. Birds singing carols in the treetops. Stomp, 
stomp, stomp through the earth floor. Little tiny detailed fairy houses were 
hard to spot.

We were challenged to find 39 fairy doors that were hidden. 

The bushwalk does not stop there. Steep steps slither all the way down to 
where our bags are waiting for us.

By Madison

As I got into the bush, I heard crickets chirping, water falling and bark 
everywhere. In some places it was so steep that it felt like climbing Mount 
Everest in the wind and snow! 

The bush smelt of silver ferns, looked like a rain forest, sounded like crickets 
chirping and felt like an aeroplane landing at high speed. 

By Aldis

So far, so good. This bush walk is calming. Until suddenly, we arrived at this big, long slip, full of rocks. We lined 
up, single file. Why? Because we don’t want to face the danger ahead of us. We continued our hike for a long time. 
Then the teacher told us that we need to look for these little door frames and that there are 40 or more in this area. 
It took more than 10 whole minutes to find 40 of these frames. 

Then we were at a car park. But this was not the end. We walked and walked until we reached a very steep walkway 
that went from the road to the houses. We found more door frames but what we didn’t know was that this walkway 
was going at a zig zag angle. Every turn we went, got steeper and steeper. Until we finally arrived back at the park 
where we had started from. Bush walk is over!

By Sancho

Splash! We were off. There was no turning back now. 
The sea started calm, but then transitioned into ripples, 
playfully splashing around me. The ripples turned into 
waves, angrily shoving waves into our faces, like a furious 
bully, frightening you from behind. All of a sudden, we 
were still. 

Past the breaking point of the raging ocean. We were 
gliding through the endless water. Nothing in front of me, 
as we were winning the race. I felt calm, bouncing off the 
occasional ripple, until I wasn’t. We were not in front, the 
ferry was! Coming towards us, it looked as though we 
were going to be run over, but deep down, I knew we 
wouldn’t. As the monster-like boat slid pas us, it honked 
its horn in delight. 

We were once again, floating, gliding, soaring through 
the endless ocean with nothing in our way.

By Lydia

Splish, splosh, splish. Left, right, left, right. Constant noise 
through kayaking. No breath space but then… quiet. 
Everyone’s oar is slicing the clear water. Staring out at 
the sea I feel like it is endless. “Come on Levi’’. I hear 
Stefan yelling. 

I snap into reality and start rowing. Drinking through 
the sun’s glaze. It winks, ouch. I’m burning like a ghost 
pepper burning hot. Coming back to shore he pokes me 
“You OK” 

“Yeah.”

By Levi

Back: Kayla, Mila, Milana, Gabbi 

Front: Brooke, Jada, Caitlyn

Ss Peter and Paul Pohutukawa

Jessica, Charlotte, Sianne, Ella, Ruby, Lottie

Ss Peter and Paul Ngaio

Harper, Sophie, Isla, Brenna

Parish-wide Mass

It was a lovely celebration to 
acknowledge the amazing work and 
service of Father Patrick and Father 
Alfred in our parish community. 

Thank you for all these years of 
your support and guidance; we will 
truly miss you both. 

As we bid farewell, we warmly 
welcome Father Raja and Father 
Willie to our parish.

I extend my warmest gratitude for all your support during my time as 
the DRS at this school. Thank you for your unwavering support over 
the years.

Ngā mihi mahana,

Aurea Casino 	  
Director of Religious Studies
Any questions, please email me at drs@stpeterpaul.school.nz

School Vegetable Garden

The school vegetable garden is starting to take 
shape with a variety of vegetables planted in the 
raised beds and apples growing on our beautiful 
fruit trees.  

A lovely crop of lettuces will be heading off to our 
local food bank this week. 

Thanks to our school property manager Cyril and 
all who have been involved in helping transform 
it into an inviting place for children to enjoy and 
learn about plants. 

 
School closes this 
Friday at 12.30pm
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